August 7, 1942. Mr. Andrew M. McArthur, Geo. MoArthur & Sons, Baraboo, Wisconsin. Dear Mr. Mearthur: Thank you for your promptness in responding to our request for quotations on towels. The Chancellor's budget committee has frozen our actions until such time as they can determine the amount of finances that we are to receive for compulsory physical education. At this time they are not in a position to render us a definite opinion. Therefore, we are not in position to make any move until we know what funds we will have to purchase towels and other equipment. At the earliest possible moment we will advise you. Thanking you for your courtesy, I am Very sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education, Versity Basketball Coach. FCA:AH